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Date: Thursday, June  06, 2024 

NOTICE  

Dear Parents / Guardians, 

This is to draw your kind attention regarding safety of all the children availing private pool cars / individual mode of 

transport.  

Major Hazards 

1 – Majority of the pool cars are unauthorized in nature and without any information have been displaying school name 

plates / logo / hallmark. Please note that under the Motor Vehicles Act of the Transport Department – West Bengal, it is 

the responsibility of the parents to ensure that none of the private pool car /  transport aggregators are using the 

school’s name at any given point of time. In case of non-compliance, the school will be forced to take disciplinary 

actions.  

 2 – Most of the Pool Cars and private transport are taking the wrong routes, plying against the regular traffic, over 

speeding and having students beyond the car capacity. This is a serious safety hazard and we strongly advise the 

parents against usage of such vehicles.  

3 – All the private Pool Cars have been in a habit of parking their vehicles in front of the school premises from morning 

arrival right until afternoon dispersal. The parked pool cars are not only blocking free vehicular movement but are also 

leaving no space for student movement. The parked vehicles are creating multiple blind spots which in turn has led to 

serious safety concerns while arrival and dispersal.  Hence it has been decided that the premises in front of the school 

will be NO PARKING zone for the private pool cars.  

4 – The private pool car operators also bringing in the escort card in bundles leading to operational hazard during 

dispersal. To streamline the process, there would be a revised dispersal system in place which might lead to 10 – 15 

minutes delay initially. Parents are accordingly advised to inform their transport service providers.   

 

With Regards  

Thanking You 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Simran Sanghera  
PRINCIPAL  
 

 


